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TEXAS ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGE & UNIVERSITY

STUDENT PERSONNEL ADMINISTRATORS

Minutes
Sunday, October 15, 2006
Members present: Amanda Chesser, Alicia Huppe, Elizabeth Massengale, Thomas Moorman, Keri Rogers, Deidra Stephens, Steve Sutton & Trisha Van Duser.

I. Call to Order & Approval of Minutes
Meeting called to order at 1:41pm. Steve motioned to approve minutes, Amanda seconded. No discussion. Minutes were approved unanimously.  
II. President Report – Keri Rogers 
a. Fall 06 Conference Report – October 15-17, Omni Dallas Park West
Elizabeth and Tami Tucker gave conference report update. There are 154 people registered. Keri requested a conference notebook for the archives as well as notes regarding revisions to the conference planning manual. Elizabeth said that the committee worked very well and each person served on a subcommittee to plan an event for the conference. Keri stated that there are 50 institutions represented at the conference and 26 people were attending NPI.


b. UNT Higher Education Law Conference – April 2-3, 2007  
Dr. Richard Fossey will be the contact at UNT for the conference

c. Omni Hotel Issues 

Alicia stated that UTSA could not stay at the Omni Hotel due to contractual issues with the university. 

d. Post-Conference Update

A letter was sent to the board that the post conference was cancelled. Thomas motioned to provide the check in table with his business card and tell them that anyone with questions could submit a letter with their concerns. Deidra seconded the motion. Thomas revised the motion to provide contact information to the check in table for individuals with concerns about the post conference cancellation to address the board. Deidra seconded. No discussion. Motion approved unanimously.
III. Past President Report – Bonita Jacobs 
a. Strategic Planning – Bonita will work on revisions to the plan and email to the board. 
b. Newsletter – Ginger Long, newsletter editor, reported to the committee that she is working on 3-4 newsletters per year and working on deadlines with Keri. Ginger stated that she will work with the historian to get pictures of the conference. Ginger’s ideas for the newsletter included: moving away from articles in general, providing more updates, education about the student affairs field, history of TACUSPA, and current legislation. Thomas suggested sending the information to marketing offices, list awards/recognitions from the fall conference business luncheon, follow up on the fall conference for those that did not attend, and encouraging presenters to send information on their presentations. Keri suggested identifying other members besides the board to write for the newsletter, noting personnel changes, and providing caucus and committee reports, if appropriate. 
IV. President-Elect Report – Thomas Moorman 
a. Conference Sites for 2007

i. Summer 2007 (June 24-26) – Omni San Antonio Hotel

Omni prices are $116 for a single and $159 for a double. Thomas said they are making it family friendly. The estimated budget is $21, 274.94 with estimated revenue of $23, 400 with 120 participants. Amanda stated that the registration need to be done by a committee members institution and the committee member needs to be at the conference to make the process run more smoothly. Misty Hook and Rynn Sloan are co-chairs for the conference. Thomas stated that there will be 6 sessions total and each will be offered twice. 
ii. Fall 2007 – SACSA, NASPA Region III & TACUSPA (November 2-6) – Dallas/Addison Marriott Quorum

Thomas stated that session at this conference will be guided by SACSA and the January 19-20 meeting will be with SACSA also.

b. Membership Update – No new updates. Membership could increase after this conference to almost 400. Currently at approximately 360.
c. Other – Thomas stated that the board needs to develop impeachment procedures. 
V. Vice President for Administration – Alicia Huppe
a. Update – All letters for scholarship recipients have been sent out.
b. Conference Manual Revision – Manual was last updated in 2004. The operations manual for TACUSPA needs to be updated as well.
c. Other – Yvette Thomas, Special Projects Chair, is not affiliated with an institution. Alicia asked the board if that was ok and the board said yes and that it was stated in the bylaws. David Marling is the new constitution/bylaws committee chair.
VI. Vice President for Membership & Marketing – Deidra Stephens
a. New Professionals Institute – 29 registered for NPI and 7 graduate student scholarships were awarded. Deidra will discuss the New Professionals Caucus at NPI. 
b. Caucus Dessert Meetings – Graduate and New Professionals Caucus will meet together. 
c. Volunteer Recruitment – Deidra stated that there is not one particular person in charge of volunteer recruitment and asked the board if this could be included in the Special Projects Chair job description or assigned to another position next year. 
d. Case Study Competition – Will occur on Monday at 5pm and this will be tied into the fellowship program next year. Deidra will be purchasing prizes for the competition as well. 
VII. Director, Database Management & Technology – Steve Sutton 
a. 2008 Conference Sites – Steve passed out a conference list of possible sites including Abilene, Houston, El Paso, Plano & Bryan-College Station. Other sites include Galveston and South Padre. Steve suggested an institute format similar to last summer in the Woodlands. Amanda expressed a concern with the institute format is that smaller schools can not attend because their team only has 1-2 people. Steve stated that conference won’t be geared toward team projects and would like 40-50 people to attend. The board scratched the sites of Plano and Bryan-College Station. Chairs will include Steve, one person from the University of Houston – Clearlake and one from the Houston/Galveston area.
VIII. Secretary Report – Trisha Van Duser 
a. Historian Position – 6 people expressed an interest in the position. The board suggested Lisa McDougle since she has been associated with the board in the past. Trisha is creating a list of items needed for the archives.
IX. Treasurer Report – Amanda Chesser
a. FY 2006 Year End Financial Summary – Amanda passed out last year’s financial summary and the balance is $84,696.31.
b. FY 2007 Financial Summary – Amanda suggested that the board consider transferring conference money into the operating budget. Thomas suggested rolling the business investment account into CDs. Amanda said the money is available if needed for an emergency for a conference. Amanda will provide a conference cost report after the fall conference.
c. Advisory Board – Amanda noted that she will need a new Advisory Board this year since 2 were not participating. 

d. Original receipts – Amanda motioned to eliminate the requirement that TACUSPA will only take original receipts for reimbursement and that TACUSPA will accept faxed, mailed or copies of receipts. Discussion – Bonita stated that only legible receipts should be taken at the discretion of the treasurer. Keri suggested looking at how other associations take receipts. Amanda motioned to take faxes copies of original receipts upon her discretion, Bonita seconded. No discussion. Motion approved unanimously.
X. Old Business - None
XI. New Business 
XII. Adjournment – Bonita motioned to adjourn the meeting, Steve seconded. No discussion. Motion approved unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 4:05pm.
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